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Weekly Weather Forecast
Pinedale, Wyoming ¢ July 22 - July 27

Sunrise: 6:00 a.m. Sunset: 8:51 p.m.
High: 81° Low: 42°
RealFeel®86° 43°

Day: Mostly sunny and pleasant. ’
Night: Partly cloudy.
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Transfer agreement
is nearly complete

By Robert Galbreath
rgalbreath @ pinedaleroundup.com

PINEDALE - The Sublette County
commissioners and Sublette County Hospital
District (SCHD) took steps to finalize the
transfer agreement regarding ownership of the
Pinedale Clinic and Public Health buildings at
the commissioners’ July 19 meeting.

Deputy County Attorney Clayton
Melinkovich told the commissioners the
hospital district was prepared to sign a final
version of the transfer agreement.

Two issues remained to be ironed out,
Melinkovich said — whether the county
wanted to hire an owner’s representative to
oversee the project and a leaking roof at the
Pinedale Clinic.

Chairman Joel Bousman said he and
Commissioner Tom Noble met with Dave
Doorn, SCHD administrator, the SCHD’s
owner’s representative Karl Lueschow, and
Davis Architects on July 14 to discuss the
county’s role in project oversight.

The discussions led to the formation of an
inspection schedule Doorn presented to the
commissioners. The SCHD plans to begin
construction on the critical access hospital and
long-term care facility this September, Doorn
announced.

Lueschow will be on site once a month
for three or four days, Doorn said. Lueschow
planned to coincide his visits with the
commissioners’ meetings to provide project
updates, Doorn added.

Inspectors from the U.S. Department of
Agriculture would take place on an ongoing
and frequent basis, according to Doorn.

Mike Hunsaker, chief operating officer for
the SCHD and its management partner, Star
Valley Health, committed to visit the building
site on a weekly basis, Doorn reported. Davis
Architects will have a representative on the
ground at least one day a month.

A construction manager from Layton
Construction will live onsite and supervise the
building process on a daily basis, Doorn said.
An assistant superintendent from Layton will
be onsite by November, followed by a project
engineer in July 2023.

“We will have a lot of eyes on the project,”
Doorn explained to the commissioners.

Bousman and Noble expressed satisfaction
that the hospital district’s plan is sound and
eliminates the need for the county to hire a
separate owner’s representative.

“You put together a good team,” Noble told
Doorn.

Commissioner Doug Vickrey said he was
okay with the plan as long as the county
received “good reports.”

The commissioners also came to a
consensus to pay for half the cost to repair
a leaking section of the roof at the Pinedale
Clinic as part of the transfer agreement.

Melinkovich said he plans to have a
finalized draft of the transfer agreement ready
to present to the SCHD trustees at their next
meeting on July 27.

Merger

The commissioners requested an update on
the merger between the Sublette Center and
SCHD. Doorn told the commissioners the
Sublette Center has a draft form of the merger
agreement in front of them. SCHD board
chairwoman Tonia Hottman said the district’s
attorney was pleased with the language in the
draft agreement.

Commissioner Doug Vickrey asked Doorn
and Hoffman whether the SCHD anticipated
“restructuring” the Sublette Center’s
administration.

Doorn responded that the hospital district
intended to maintain current operations at the
Sublette Center for at least the next two years.

“We are completely satisfied with the
administration of the Sublette Center and
won’t be making any changes,” he explained.
“We are happy with how things are going.”

Public health

Doorn updated commissioners on efforts
to relocate Public Health. The Sublette
Center was prepared to relocate maintenance
equipment from a wing in their building,
opening the space to Public Health, Doorn
reported.

Bousman asked if the Public Health’s
relocation to the Sublette Center would be
permanent. Hoffman responded the question
is “open ended” in the transfer agreement.

Noble stated the commissioners held
“extensive” discussions on a permanent home
for Public Health. He asked Public Health
Nurse Manager Janna Lee if she preferred
relocating to the Sublette Center or into the
Pinedale Clinic building.

The Sublette Center site would allow
Public Health to “keep our own identity,” Lee
replied, noting its close proximity to schools
and services for senior citizens.

Noble asked if the hospital district could
put together preliminary sketches of plans
to remodel a space in the Sublette Center
building. Doorn responded affirmatively.

“We will continue to move forward,” said
Bousman.

Former principal Makelky,
SCSD1 reach settlement

By Robert Galbreath
rgalbreath @ pinedaleroundup.com

PINEDALE - The Sublette County School
District No. 1 Board of Trustees unanimously
approved a settlement agreement with former
Pinedale Middle School Principal Eric
Makelky at its July 20 meeting.

The trustees present at the meeting —
Chairman Jamison Ziegler, Marie McGuire,
Charles Prior, Stacy Illoway and Rachel
Weksler — did not discuss the content of the
agreement.

In response to an email from the Roundup,
Ziegler confirmed the settlement was related
to a petition filed by Makelky with the 9th
District Court in April requesting a review of
the district’s decision not to renew Makelky’s
contract and placing the principal on
administrative leave on March 10.

Ziegler did not make any further statements
because settlement was a personnel issue he
“cannot comment on.”

Trustees passed a second motion accepting
a letter of resignation submitted by Makelky.

Following the motions, Ziegler read a
statement on behalf of the district.

The trustees’ decision to place Makelky
on “paid administrative leave ... was not done
in response to any internal investigation or
allegation of serious misconduct,” Ziegler
emphasized. Superintendent Shannon Harris

recommended the action as the “best way
to conclude the 2021-2022 school year,” he
added.

Ziegler and the trustees thanked Makelky
for 13 years of service at SCSD1, “serving our
students, families and staff” as a social studies
and language arts teacher, football, wrestling
and track coach, instructional facilitator,
Skyline Academy principal and assistant
principal and principal at Pinedale Middle
School.

“We wish him continued success serving
in a Wyoming community as the junior-senior
high school principal of Converse County
(School District) No. 2,” the document
concluded.

Makelky’s letter of resignation stated,
“It has become clear that my philosophy
of leadership conflicts with the beliefs and
behaviors of Superintendent Harris.”

He added that he was “enthusiastic to move
on to a new opportunity for myself and my
family.”

Makelky expressed appreciation for the
“professional opportunities” provided by
SCSDI since he joined the district in 2009.

“It has been rewarding to lead the
staff, students and families of our school
community,” Makelky wrote. “I am proud
of the many things we have accomplished,
especially the positive and supportive culture
that we developed at Pinedale Middle School.”



